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On April 24th many schools in Bradford were closed and more than half of all schools faced serious disruption as NUT members took determined strike action to win fair pay. 
Following the national success of the strike, the NUT will continue to put pressure on the Government to think again, to reward teachers instead of penalising them, and to come up with a pay settlement which encourages young teachers to stay in the profession rather than forcing 50% of them out during their first four years. 
Lobby of Parliament

 On June 9th two NUT members from every parliamentary constituency will take part in a lobby of parliament to explain the teachers’ case to their MP in Westminster. A petition will also be delivered to the Secretary of State.
Any members who might be interested in going on the lobby should contact the office. Young teachers would be especially welcome – but not, of course, exclusively, so don’t be put off!
What Individuals Can Do
· Contact your MP – make an appointment to see her/him, send a letter, or use the electronic lobbying system on the Union’s website. www.teachers.org.uk
· Raise our campaign with your local councillor

· Sign the petition and encourage your colleagues to sign it too – they don’t have to be NUT members. Please return copies to the office.
· Hold school meetings 

· Come to Bradford NUT General Meetings

Strike Rally
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Ian Murch, Bradford NUT General Secretary, Alison Hill, Vice-President, and James Dean, NUT Rep at Salt Grammar School, explained how teachers were the victims, not the cause of inflation, and how pay in the public sector is being left behind by the private sector. The audience heard how the Government cynically insists on measuring pay in the public sector against the Consumer Price Index, which fails to take mortgages and council tax into account and is running at just over 2%, instead of the Retail Price Index, running at over 4%, which is a much more accurate reflection of the real cost of living.
The speakers also made a special plea for young teachers who are hit hard by student loan repayments, with their high interest rates linked to the RPI, and the difficulty of finding affordable housing.
Lecturers in the University and College Union (UCU), and Civil Servants in the Public and Commercial Services union (PCS) were also on strike on the same day. Steve Wilkinson of the UCU told how lecturers’ pay has been kept down and conditions in colleges worsened. Rob Williams of the PCS spoke of the large number of civil servants doing responsible jobs on poverty pay.

Sue Easton of UNISON, which represents thousands of public sector workers, brought a message of support from her members whose pay is also being unfairly capped by the Government.
Strikers pose for the press

Overleaf – Rhodesway teachers fight on . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
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The staff at Rhodesway School have been fighting for more than two years against their school becoming an Academy.
Plans were first announced in March 2006 to hand the school over to the British Edu Trust, a consortium of London businessmen. A determined campaign by staff and parents which included leaflets, meetings, lobbies of the Council, and a petition signed by 95% of the staff eventually led to British Edu Trust pulling out .

But the threat has not gone away. There is now a plan to turn Rhodesway into an Academy under the control of one of Bradford’s existing Academies- The Dixon’s City Academy. The fight continues and Rhodesway teachers remain determined to keep their school a comprehensive school working within the local authority – 97% recently signed a petition against the latest proposal.

It is not, of course, only Rhodesway teachers who would be affected. Any changes to their admissions procedure would have a knock-on effect on all other Bradford schools – as occurred when the City Technology College opened. It would be the third Academy in Bradford and would kick-start an attempt to go for more.

Attempt to create non-union school?
At the time of writing this newsletter, the management at Dixon’s City Academy are not giving a guarantee that they will recognise trade union rights in a future Academy at Rhodesway, despite requests to do so. We will continue, as members would expect us to, to try to get such guarantees.

Pay and Working Conditions
Academies are set up under private school legislation and are therefore not part of national agreements. The Governors can set the pay, conditions and working arrangements. 

Although staff transferring from the predecessor school have some protection under the Transfer of Undertakings Protection of Employment Regulations (TUPE), this is no guarantee. Academies, when established, can change pay and conditions, and TUPE provides no protection whatsoever for new members of staff. Nor does TUPE protect staff against changes to the length and timing of the working day. Academies can make promises today and break them tomorrow.

We cannot allow Academies to weaken the bargaining power which teachers enjoy through their unions, to weaken the protection unions give to individuals in dispute with management, and to attack the kind of solidarity shown in the recent pay strike. 
This would be a serious attack on democratic and employment rights, and a serious attack on all trade unionists.

Rhodesway teachers deserve our support

Please send messages of support to Bradford NUT, 22 Edmund St. Bradford BD5 0BH, or to contact@bradfordnut.org
Messages, whether individual or collective, do really help! 

Bradford NUT will make available up to £1,000 per year for NUT members to run anti-racist projects in their schools. The project will need to be extra to the work normally done in school. For example, a recent project involved pupils of Grange Technology College and Buttershaw Business and Enterprise College taking part in a residential activity weekend. 
Applications are now invited. 

If you have an idea, and you could use funding, please contact Jane Rendle or Stuart Davies at the NUT office for further details.


As that time of year approaches again – just a reminder! 

Invigilating external exams is not part of your job, unless you are required as a specialist in an oral or practical exam. Invigilating internal school exams is also not part of your job if the timetable has been reorganised to accommodate them – as it often is in the case of mock exams or SATs.
This is enshrined in the School Teachers Pay and Conditions Document:

“Teachers are no longer routinely required to invigilate external examinations”

“If a school reorganises the timetable for mock examinations to replicate the external examination process then teachers should not be required to invigilate.”

BRADFORD





�





BRADFORD


�





BRADFORD 


NATIONAL UNION OF TEACHERS Newsletter











FAIR PAY FOR TEACHERS!





RHODESWAY TEACHERS STILL FIGHTING ACADEMY





ANTI-RACISM FUND -


APPLICATIONS INVITED





EXAM INVIGILATION


X








BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH

TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665

e-mail: “name”@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org
If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 

please contact the office with your email address.

